
July 2007 
 

NEWSLETTER 
 

 Page 1 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
AEME/RAEME ASSOCIATION OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA INC. 

 
  Editor  Greg Rosser 
    3 Acasta Street      ROSTREVOR    SA    5073 
    Phone:    (08) 8337 9368        email   gregrosser@adam.com.au 
 
 

COMMITTEE OF MANAGEMENT 
Executive Officers 

President WO2 Grant Kuchel Ph: 0402 208 260 
Vice President Juris Jaudzems Ph:(08) 8277 1057(AH) 
Treasurer Bob Killoran Ph: (08) 8270 2222(AH) 
Secretary  David Turner  
Contact details  52 Pimpala Road 

MORPHETT VALE   SA   5162 
Phone: (08) 8381 3644 (AH) 

Ordinary Committee Members 
MAJ Richard Moyses Ph: 0427 716 728 
WO1 Wayne Birch Ph: 0409 990 937 
SGT Steve Maher Ph: (08) 8305 7026 (Work)  
Brian Holmes Ph: (08) 8362 3216 
John Howard Ph: (08) 8447 7681 
Troy Oakes Ph: 0438 500 785 
Penny Stone (Asst Secretary) Ph: 8305 7153 (Work) 
        0409141205 

Property Member 
SGT Steve Maher Ph: (08) 8305 7026 (work) 

Auditors 
Robin Maslen OAM Ph: (08) 8296 2768 
George Robinson Ph: (08) 8272 9872 
 

Honorary COLCOMDT Central Region:- 
  COL Graham Smith (Rtd) 
  (Representative COLCOMDT - RAEME) 
 

AEME/RAEME Association of SA Inc.  
Web Site (www.raemesa.com) 

Webmaster - WO1 Dean Ellis  
e-mail - jeddell@bigpond.net.au 

 
 

HIGHLIGHTS IN THIS EDITION 
Honour for one of our members Page 2 
Diary Dates Page 3 
RAEME All Ranks Dinner Page 4 
 RESPONSE REQUIRED 
Anzac Activity Reports Page 5 
Reserve Forces Day Page 6 
 RESPONSE REQUIRED 
Look after your medals Page 7 
Eligibility for Combat Forces Medal Page 10 
90th Anniversary of Battle of Beersheba Page 13 
 
 
MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT  
 
Half way through a very busy year already, tax time 
looming, cold weather upon us and hopefully much 
more rain to come. I hope this newsletter finds you all in 
good health and good spirits. 
 
Firstly on behalf of all our members and Corps Brethren 
I would like to congratulate Frank Owen, a long time 
member and recently past committee member on being 
awarded an OAM in this years Queen Birthday 
Honours. Frank has worked tirelessly for the RSL, not 
only for his Sub Branch at Morphett Vale which he is 
President, but also for the State Branch as well. This 
award is worthy recognition of Frank’s determination 
and dedication over many years and is truly deserved. 
Frank’s son Colin, a serving RAAOC WO2 reflected on 
the fact that Frank has been presented more medals 
since his retirement from the ARA. Does this mean that 
RAEME just keep on keeping on? 
 



As you are aware David Turner our long serving 
Secretary is standing down at the end of the year for a 
much deserved parole. Penny Stone a serving Reserve 
officer and member, has generously offered her 
services as secretary. To enable a smooth transition, a 
decision was taken at our last committee meeting 
voting Penny in as Assistant Secretary. Penny will 
understudy David during the remaining period he is in 
office. It is recognised and accepted that Penny will 
need to stand for election at our 2007 AGM however 
the committee decided that Penny should be given full 
voting rights as a committee member during this interim 
period. Welcome aboard Penny. 
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The Anzac Reunion held on the 13 Apr was down in 
numbers this year however members and friends that 
attended had a very enjoyable evening combining good 
company, excellent food, exceptional service provided 
by all the volunteers and a time for all to reflect on the 
reasons for Anzac. Attendance was attributed to the 
fact it was held a week earlier than normal and 
members from the REME Association were unable to 
attend due to other commitments. Hope to see the 
REME members back in force next year. I sincerely 
thank COL Graham Smith, Representative COLCOMD 
for again attending at very short notice. It is a pleasure 
to have senior Corps representatives at our functions in 
SA and a great satisfaction that they can make time in 
their busy schedules to attend. 
 

Mark your diaries as planning has commenced to have 
an All Ranks Mixed Dinner on Sat 13 Oct 2007 at the 
Warradale Hotel. The cost will be $35.00 a head and 
attendance will be first in best dressed with a maximum 
of 70 attending. It will be a sit down 3 course meal with 
alternate choices, waiter service and pay as you go 
drinks. A flyer is included in this newsletter so get your 
name in with payment so you do not miss out. Dress 
will be neat casual and the dinner is open to all past 
and serving members and partners. I Look forward to 
seeing you at the dinner. 
 

Also mark the 2 Dec 2007 down in your diaries for the 
AGM and Corps Birthday Celebrations at Warradale 
Barracks. An open invitation extends to all past and 
serving members of the Corps, REME members, 
families and friends to attend. A flyer will be distributed 
in the next newsletter. 
 

Finally I would like to thank all the advertisers who have 
continued their participation in our newsletter and 
welcome new advertisers for the first time.  I urge 
members to consider utilising their services. 
 

Arte et Marte 
Grant Kuchel  
 
 

ITS AN HONOUR 
 
One of our members received an award in the 
Queen’s Birthday Honours list. The following is a 
copy of an article by Adam Todd, which was 
published in the 13 June edition of the Messenger. 
 

A Man Determined to  
Remember the Fallen 

 

WHEN Frank Owen joined the army more than 
half a century ago he had no inkling he’d still be 
serving well into his 60s. 
Today, Mr Owen’s service isn’t performed with a 

gun in his hands, the 
Morphett Vale RSL 
president has been working 
hard for the past two 
decades to maintain the 
memory of the fallen. 
Mr Owen, 68, who grew up 
in Streaky Bay and moved to 
Morphett Vale in the 1980s, 
received an Order of 
Australia Medal (OAM) on 
Monday (June 11), for 
services to the Morphett 
Vale RSL. 
“It’s just an amazing 
honour,” he said. “You 
never do it expecting this 
sort of recognition;” 

Mr Owen joined the army in 1955 as an apprentice 
mechanic at the encouragement of his father, Jim 
Owen, the then president of the Streaky Bay RSL. 
“I’d always wanted to do something in a uniform, 
I’d been in the Scouts as a kid, the army was 
perfect,” he said. He remained in the army for the 
next 30 years - apart from a short break in the 
1960s - based in Victoria, and served in Singapore, 
Papua New Guinea and Vietnam. 

Mr Owen left the army in 1986 and moved to 
Adelaide with his wife Dierdre and two of their 
three children. 

Almost immediately he joined the Morphett Vale 
RSL and became its president in 1992. During his 
time as president, Mr Owen has overseen a 
significant increase in membership and also been 
involved in some major projects in the 
Onkaparinga area, including the Onkaparinga 
Memorial Gardens, the Eternal Flame, the Wall of 
Remembrance and the establishment of the 
ANZAC Youth Vigil in the south. Mrs Owen also 
is president of the Morphett Vale Women’s 
Auxiliary and has no plans to bring his service to 
an end. “We are committed to honouring those 
who made the supreme sacrifice as well as 
assisting those who have returned,” Mr Owen 
said’. . - I would hope to be around for another 20 
to 30 years.” 
 By Adam Todd 



DIARY DATES 2007 
 
 Activity/Function Date
 - 2007 Officer, WOs & SNCOs Formal Dinner Friday 13th July 
 - Fort Largs Guns Restoration Saturday 4th August 
 - Reserve Forces Day 2007 (Keswick Parade Ground) Sunday 12th August 

- Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 16th August 
 - RAEME Luncheon Tuesday 11th September 
 - Fort Largs Guns Restoration Saturday 6th October 
 - All Ranks Dinner (Warradale Hotel) Saturday 13th October 
 - RAEME Corps Seminar 18th –19th October  
 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 25th October 
 - Fort Largs Guns Restoration Saturday 1st December 
 - Annual General Meeting Sunday 2nd December 
 - RAEME Birthday Family Function Sunday 2nd December 

 
 

DON’T FORGET  
If you hear of one of our fellow members being sick let one of the committee know 
ASAP so they can organise someone to contact them.  All of us need to participate. 
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VALE  –  Lest We Forget 
 
 
 

44022 - Pete Gaskin  
passed away 25 March 2007 

 
 
 

432997 - Lionel Renfrey  
passed away 24 April 2007 

 
 
 

Trevor Simmons 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Sick Parade  
 

 

Eddy Kaminski’s wife Joan is in hospital 
 
Harold Shipp has been in hospital and is now 
home recuperating. 
 
 

DON’T FORGET 
If you are sick or hear of one of our 

fellow members being sick let one of the 
committee know ASAP. 

 

ALL RANKS DINNER 
 
The committee agreed at their last 
meeting that the Association 
would hold a Mixed All 
Ranks Dinner this year in 
preparation for a larger 
function next year to 
celebrate the 60th 
Anniversary of the creation 
of 107 Fd Wksps. 
Details are as follows: 

Location:   Warradale Hotel  
Date:  13th October 2007 
Time: 1830 for 1900 hrs 
Cost: $35 per head 
Dress: Neat casual 
Drinks: Buy your own 
Guests: Spouses /partners welcome 

Numbers will be limited to 70 so get your 
booking in early so you don’t miss our. 
 
To book, complete the booking slip on the 
attached invitation, or for more information 
contact WO2 Grant Kuchel on 0402 208 260. 
 

This promises to be a great night so put it in 
your diary now and book ASAP. 

 
Have you ever been guilty of looking at others your 
own age and thinking, "surely I can't look that old?" 
Well... You'll love this one! 
I was sitting in the waiting room for my first 
appointment with a new dentist. I noticed his diploma, 
which bore his full name. 
Suddenly, I remembered a tall, handsome, dark-haired 
boy with the same name that had been in my year at 
high school some 40-odd years ago. Could he be the 
same guy that I had a secret crush on, way back then? 
Upon seeing him, however, I quickly discarded any 
such thought. 
This balding, grey-haired man with the deeply lined 
face was way too old to have been my classmate. 
After he examined my teeth, I asked him if he had 
attended Stanmore high school 
"Yes. Yes, I did," he replied. 
'What year did you leave?" I asked. 
He answered, "in 1956". Why do you ask?" 
"you were in my class!" I exclaimed. 
He looked at me closely. 
Then, that ugly, old, wrinkled, bald, fat, grey decrepit 
son-of-a-bitch asked, "what did you teach?" 
 



2007 RAEME MIXED ANZAC FUNCTION 
The 2007 RAEME Mixed ANZAC Function was held in the combined Warradale Area Other Ranks 
Canteen (southern side of the oval) on Friday 13th April. Numbers were similar to last year with 59 paying 
persons, plus a few kids, however this was without the contingent of members from the REME 
Association SA Branch who attended last year. A “Remembrance Ceremony” was held at 9:00pm with a 
bugler from Australian Army Band - Adelaide playing the "Rouse" and “Last Post”. The function 
concluded at approx 11:30pm. 

Everyone had a great night and we were honoured with a visit from our Colonel Commandant 
COL Graham Smith, it was terrific to see him again, and we really appreciate his effort to join for these 
functions.   

Our thanks go to the following people who made the evening such a success: 
• 107 Field Workshop for providing the necessary stores and we sincerely thank MAJ David Rogers, 

Officer Commanding, and WO2 Grant Kuchel, EME WO, for their assistance. 
• MAJ Richard Moyses for collecting money at the door.  
• Cpl Morton PMC WAORC for organising the bar. 
• WO2 Grant Kuchel and his wife, Christine for organising the food, condiments, plates and cutlery etc. 
• Trevor Clerke for the use of his BBQ trailer and help (with John Howard) in cooking the meal.  
• J Jaudzems and T Oakes for organising the raffle prizes and selling the tickets. They made $260 

profit for the Association (a great effort). 
• Association Honorary Treasurer, Bob Killoran, reports that the profit from the evening was $424.52. 
• Thanks go to all those who assisted in any way during the evening and with refurbishing the Mess 

late on Friday night). I apologise if I have forgotten anyone. 
The Committee of Management welcomes any comments, positive or negative, because we consider 
this function to be the most important on the calendar. 

 
ANZAC DAY MARCH 2007 REPORT 

The march went smoothly again this year, numbers were down slightly and the weather was kind to us 
with no sign of rain. A few of the older members who were unable to march took advantage of the Land 
Rover personnel carriers provided by 16AD Workshop and we can’t thank them enough for continuing to 
provide this greatly appreciated assistance.   

Major Patrick Murray, Battery Commander, Combat Services Support Battery, 16 AD led the march this 
year and did a great job.  The Association Banner was carried by WO2 Grant Kuchel and Cpl George 
Cooke (Ares CFN of the Year) both from 107 Field Workshop and we thank their Commanding Officer 
for allowing them to participate. 

After the march a number of members accepted the invitation from the Keswick Barracks Sergeant’s 
Mess and joined other marchers for a light luncheon and “refreshments”. We thank the mess for the 
invitation and hope we continue to be invited in coming years 

I know that not everyone is able to march every year, but I am equally sure that there are a lot more 
members who could, and should, come and join us. 
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Reserve Forces Day 2007 
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In South Australia, Reserve Forces Day will be 
held on Sunday 12th August, commencing at 
11.00am with a march from the Showgrounds to 
Keswick Barracks. 

The March will comprise current and past 
military vehicles, the Barossa Light Horse, re-
enactment groups, Unit associations etc.   The 
assembly area will be at the Northern entrance 
to the Royal Adelaide Showgrounds (form up 
from 10.00am), and the route will be via 
Greenhill Road, Anzac Highway into Keswick 
Barracks, via the main gate, with the Governor-
General taking the salute in front of the Army 
Museum as units pass. 

All past and serving members of the Reserve (or 
CMF) and their families are invited to attend, and 
also to participate in the free BBQ lunch to 
follow. 

Both His Excellency the Governor-General and 
Mrs Marlena Jeffery, will attend the BBQ 
luncheon immediately following the Parade and 
informally meet past and present Reservists, their 
families, friends and employers. 

The committee agreed at its last meeting that if 
enough people were prepared to march (at least a 
banner party and a few marchers) they would 
arrange for the Anzac Day banner to be available 
for the march. 

Greg Rosser has agreed to be point of contact 
for the march and needs you to contact him 
ASAP, (August 6th at the latest) if you are 
planning on marching.  His contact details are  

Address    3 Acasta Street  

 ROSTREVOR  SA  5073 

Phone (H) 8337 9368 

Mobile   0423 715 464 (all times) 

Email     gregrosser@adam.com.au 
The committee believes this is a good opportunity 
for the Association to “be seen” and urges past 
and current reservists to make every effort to 
participate.  Even if you can’t march you are 
welcome to come and share in the free BBQ and 
activities at Keswick Barracks. 

A married couple went to the hospital to have 
their baby delivered.  

Upon their arrival, the doctor said that the 
hospital was testing an amazing new high-tech 
machine that would transfer a portion of the 
mother's labour pain to the baby's father. He 
asked if they were willing to try it out. Both said 
they were very much in favour of it. 

The doctor set the pain transfer to 10 percent for 
starters, explaining that even 10 percent was 
probably more pain than the father had ever 
experienced before. But as the labour progressed, 
the husband felt fine and asked the doctor to go 
ahead and kick it up a notch. 

The doctor then adjusted the machine to 20 
percent pain transfer. The husband was still 
feeling fine. The doctor then checked the 
husband's blood pressure and was amazed at how 
well he was doing. 

At this point they decided to try for 50 percent. 

The husband continued to feel quite well. 

Since the pain transfer was obviously helping the 
wife considerably, the husband encouraged the 
doctor to transfer ALL the pain to him. The wife 
delivered a healthy baby with virtually no pain, 
and the husband had experienced none. 

She and her husband were ecstatic. 

When they got home they found the Mail-Man  
dead on the porch. 

 

 
Are You 

coming to the 
All Ranks Dinner 

?? 
 

Warradale Hotel 
Saturday 13th October 

 
See Attached Flyer 
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HOLDFAST ELECTRICAL 
 

& AIR CONDITIONING SERVICES 
 

Electrical 
Refrigeration 
Air Conditioning 

Installations 
Maintenance 
Repairs 

12A Amelia Street 
HOVE  SA  5048 

 
Licence No: PGE140037 

 

Accreditation No: 1840 

DOUG PAMMENTER 

    Phone: (08) 8298 2857 
 

Fax: (08) 8358 1090 
 

Mobile: 0417 840 279 

 
 

LOOK AFTER YOUR MEDALS 
 

Received from Precision Medal Mounting who are a 
member and sponsor of the Military Police 
Association of Australia. 
I feel that I have a responsibility to make members 
aware of the significant value of their honours and 
awards.  
Not only do they have high sentimental value to the 
recipient and their families etc, they have in most 
instances great monitory value to boot.   
Therefore some serious consideration should be 
given to the fact that they are a substantial asset 
within the household when considering house and 
contents insurance.  
The inclusion of medals as a SPECIAL ITEM is most 
often overlooked.  I can speak from personal 
experience when my father lost his original rack of 
seven and the heartbreak he went through.  
Below is a brief list of the more common medals 
awarded to Australian Service Men and Women and 
there current value.  Food for thought and you can 
quickly do the sums 
Top end value relates to a medal in its original box 
untouched and unmounted 
Bottom end value relates to medal in very poor 
condition with no ribbon or mounting. 
I would say that 90% of the medals that pass through 
my hands ARE at the top end of this scale.  Some 
“groups” of medals depending on there uniqueness 
can be valued higher again. 
 

 
Name of medal 

 
Bottom End 

Value 
Top End 

Value 

AASM 45 - 75 $243.00 $365.00 
Vietnam Campaign  $365.00 $730.00 
Vietnam Logistics  $490.00 $800.00 
AASM 75 – (depending 
on clasp) 

$490.00 $3700.00 

ASM 75 - (depending on 
clasp) 

$490.00 $3700.00 

INTERFET $1220.00 $1950.00 
Afghanistan Campaign $1220.00 $1700.00 
Iraq Campaign  $1220.00 $1700.00 
DFSM + $25 per clasp $243.00 $490.00 
DLSM  + $25 per clasp $490.00 $730.00 
National Medal +$25 per 
clasp 

$365.00 $490.00 

ADM  $234.00 
   

 
This is just a brief sample If you have something 
that’s not on the list drop me an email and I will find 
the value for you. precisionmedals@bigpond.com 
 
 

 

 

Domax supplies high 
quality batch and  
production runs of  

specialist components to 
companies all over 

Australia. 

Our specialty is in CNC lathe and vertical 
machining centre work.  

Contact 
Nick Maslen B. Mech. Eng. 

 
Phone: (08) 8276 3107 

Fax: (08) 8277 0028  
Email: nickm@domax.com.au 

DOMAX ENGINEERING 

We welcome the  
opportunity to quote  

on your requirements. 
 

16 Deloraine Road 
Edwardstown S.A. 5039 
www.domax.com.au 
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REMINDERS 
 

If you have a computer and are 
connected to the internet you can receive 
your newsletter by email.   
 
If you would like to receive your newsletter 
by email or try it and see how it works send 
an email to gregrosser@adam.com.au and 
say if it is a trial or you would like to receive 
it by email permanently.  
 
 
If you hear of any Association members 
who are sick or in hospital please let one 
of the committee members know so they 
can arrange a card or visit.  
 

The committee needs your help with this. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
152 Main South Rd 
McLaren Vale 5171  
Ph: 8323 8500  
Proprietors: 
Kent & Debbie Adair 
(Rob Maslen’s Daughter) 
 
 
Yummy Nuts supply only the 
finest quality products. 
Specialising in Nuts and 
Dried Fruits, Bread Flours 
and Baking, Home 
Brewing Needs and 
Confectionery. 

 
 
 
A basket of tasty 
treats from Yummy 
Nuts Market makes 
the ideal gift for any 
occasion 
 
 

Dr Red's Ginger Punch Prostate formula and 
Rosella Punch now  available 

 
More info: www.yummynutsmarket.com.au 

Classic Batteries for Classic Cars 
 
 
 
 
 

RAA Power Pack Batteries are known for their high electrical specification, 
designed to meet the tough Original Equipment needs of many of the 
cars on the road in Australia. 
 
Nationwide Warranty  - up to 30 months is available on RAA Premium 
battery types. 
 
AEME/RAEME Association members who purchase an RAA battery will get 
a $10 refund! 
 
Simply mail a copy of your receipt and together with this advertisement to:- 

RAA Battery Service 
101 Richmond Road 

 Mile End  S Aust 5031 

RAA Power Pack batteries also have  batteries specially designed for infrequently used cars. 
Deep cycle and high reserve capacity 6 volt batteries are a speciality. 

Telephone 13 11 11 
24 hours roadside service for RAA members. 
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SUFFERING FROM HIGH BLOOD PRESSURE. 
Have you heard about Dr Red’s Rosella Punch 

Recently on TV there was an announcement of how a 
natural substance manufactured in Queensland has been 
found to significantly lower high blood pressure. 

Rosella Punch Human Trial: 
Cardiovascular disease is the major cause of death in 
developed countries and will become the major cause of 
death throughout the world within the next decade. 
Treatment with drugs can be very effective in reducing 
cardiovascular disease. However, this is an expensive 
option not available to most of the world’s population 
and also there is the possibility of severe adverse effects. 
A better option is to introduce food as a medicine, to 
reduce hypertension, obesity and diabetes, which are the 
three common risk factors of cardiovascular disease. 
Rosella punch is an antioxidant-enriched product based 
on Hibiscus sabdariffa (Rosella), Turmeric and olive leaf 
extracts. 
At the University of Queensland, we have tested Rosella 
Punch on a genetic model of hypertension, the 
Spontaneously Hypertensive Rat. The results show 
addition of the Rosella Punch to the diet of these rats 
decreased systolic blood pressure by about 30 mm Hg 
following 4-6 weeks of treatment. The Spontaneously 
Hypertensive Rat is used as a standard model for testing 
potential new antihypertensive medication before human 
administration; all current drug treatments of human 
hypertension reduce blood pressure in this rat model. 
Thus, we are now conducting a pilot study in Tamil 
Nadu (India) on 50 male patients aged between 40 and 
50 years with mild to moderate hypertension. Half of the 
patients are given Rosella Punch while the other half are 
given Ginger Punch Prostate Formula; the dose is 25 ml 
of the Punch diluted with one glass of water, taken twice 
a day for 4 weeks. Blood pressure is being monitored 
every week. The results have been very promising. As 
can be seen in Figure 1, treatment with Rosella Punch 
produced a continuous decrease in blood pressure over 
the 4-week period, returning blood pressure to 
approximately normal values. This is clear evidence that 
food can be an effective medicine for the most common 
cardiovascular symptom, an increased blood pressure.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Figure 1: Systolic blood pressure during a 4 week treatment 
with Rosella Punch 
Source: http://www.drred.com.au/new/
(See Yummy Nuts Advert Page 8) 

 

Telephone: 0418 839 607 
 

08 8388 5739 
Member  

RAJA’S MOBILE  
MECHANICAL REPAIRS 

 
Servicing and repairs to most makes of cars &
vans and minor repairs to tractors. 
 

 TUNE-UPS 
 BRAKES 
 CLUTCH AND CYLINDER  
 HEAD REPAIRS 

 

 

 
 
 
 
PO Box 22 
MYLOR  SA  5153 

 
Proprietors: 

 

Chris and Thi yen Rajasingham  
(MIAME)
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Treatment with Rosella punch 25ml twice daily

Time (weeks)

Disk Pads and Brake Linings 
Disk and Drum Machining 
Exchange Bonded Shoes 
Exchange Boosters and Callipers 
New Cylinders and Spares 
Exchange Re-sleeved 
Stainless Steel Cylinders 
Clutch Rebuilding and Repairs 

New and Exchange Clutch Kits 
Flywheel Grinding 
Clutch Plate Relining 
Clutch Hydraulic Repairs 
Clutch Servo Repairs for  

Heavy Vehicles 
Steel Brake Pipes made to order 

MTA

Phone: (08) 8277 8122 
 

Fax: (08) 8374 1576 
3 Pinn Street 
ST MARYS  SA  5042 

Member 

SPECIALISING IN ALL TYPES OF VEHICLES 
INCLUDING AGRICULTURAL, HEAVY DUTY, 
SPECIAL APPLICATIONS ETC 

www.allclutchandbrake.com.au 

http://www.drred.com.au/new/


Army Combat Badge 
 

Army Combat Badge 
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What and why is it? 
 

Most members will be familiar with the Infantry 
Combat Badge (ICB), introduced by RA Infantry 
in July 1970.  This device introduced considerable 
division within the Australian Army regarding the 
relative “worth” of the individual/ unit/ service.  
Other Corps and notably other Arms rejected 
proposals to implement similar corps specific 
devices.  See 
http://www.defence.gov.au/army/RAINF/ICB/infantry_comba
t_badge.htm which makes interesting reading in that 
it discloses the thinking within the Military Board 
regarding status of and eligibility for the ICB.   
Lt-Gen Leahy, when introducing the Army 
Combat Badge (ACB) is reported to have said. 
“We see now in our combined arms teams that 
infantry, armour and combat service support are all 
essentially doing the same job” and their efforts 
deserve to be recognised. 
Eligibility criteria is detailed in DI(A) PERS 
119-1, which can be seen in full at 
http://www.defence.gov.au/army/PUBS/downloads
/ap119_01.pdf .  

 However, the following extracts should be 
sufficient for most. 
INTRODUCTION 1 
The Army Combat Badge (ACB) is awarded to any 
member of the Australian Regular Army (ARA) or 
Army Reserve (all elements) on Continuous Full-
time Service (CFTS) or other Reserve member in 
exceptional circumstances, for service in warlike 
operations or situations. This award does not 
replace the Infantry Combat Badge (ICB). 
PURPOSE 2 
The purpose of the ACB is to recognise any 
member of the Army who was force assigned to an 
infantry, armour, artillery, aviation or combat 
engineer based combat team/battle group, or 
similar unit/sub-unit, and who has served for a 
specified period of time on warlike operations. 

Eligibility 10 
Any member of any Corps who were force assigned 
to an infantry, armour, artillery, aviation or combat 
engineer based combat team/battle group or similar 
unit/sub-unit, and has given either continuous or an 
aggregate of 90 days satisfactory service on warlike 
operations for a single deployment or operation is 
eligible to wear the ACB. The Chief of Army may 
alter the eligibility criteria depending on the 
operation or deployment. 
RETROSPECTIVITY 18 
Eligibility. The award of the ACB is retrospective to 
Malaya 1948. 
Approval. Approved units are listed below. 
Approval outside those designated units is to be 
submitted to ACMC for approval by respective Head 
of Corps (HOC) through DGPERS–A  
Distribution. The ACB is a dress embellishment not 
an award and therefore falls outside the honours and 
awards system. Internal Army resources are 
insufficient to ensure distribution to all past 
members through formal Army channels. The 
following processes are to apply for distribution of 
the ACB to members eligible by retrospectivity and 
having served in the units listed below. 
Service Prior to 1989 21 
Corps associations have been requested to provide 
the respective HOC with a list of eligible persons for 
endorsement, noting the requirement for the list to 
contain members of all corps who served with the 
appropriate unit.  
Respective HOC are to endorse the list and forward 
it to DGPERS–A. DGPERS–A approves the list and 
dispatches the requisite number of ACB to the Corps 
association. Corps associations are responsible for 
distributing the ACB to eligible members including 
postage and handling costs. 

Contact the Secretary if you believe you are 
eligible.  He will reqire the following information 

• Army Number: 
• Last Name: 
• Given Names: 
• Rank on Discharge 
• Identifying the Operation 

http://www.defence.gov.au/army/RAINF/ICB/infantry_combat_badge.htm
http://www.defence.gov.au/army/RAINF/ICB/infantry_combat_badge.htm
http://www.defence.gov.au/army/PUBS/downloads/ap119_01.pdf
http://www.defence.gov.au/army/PUBS/downloads/ap119_01.pdf
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• Operation Name or Acronym: 
• Dates deployed: From to 
• A copy of your record of service or  
• a Statutory Declaration with details of service If 

you need a Commonwealth statutory 
declaration form, contact Trevor Parrott on 
82645237 or parrotts@adam.com.au . 

 

1.  In preparing to apply, members must provide 
evidence of their qualification.  This can be most 
suitably done by getting a "Certified True Copy" of their 
Record Of Service to give to the Secretary when they 
apply. 
2.  A "Certified True Copy" of their Record Of Service 
can only be provided by CARO in response to a 
personal request.  The Association can’t make 
application on a member's behalf. 
3.  Members should provide copies of other supporting 
documents (certified true if possible - talk to a JP). 

4.  CARO report that processing of applications for 
Certified True copies of RoS currently take about 16 - 18 
weeks to produce.  
5.  CARO contact details.  Address, CARO GPO Box 393 
MELBOURNE VIC 3001.  Phone:  03-92827799 
6.  Should a member have their Record of Service, they 
may have copies certified true by a JP.  Note however, 
that a copy of a copy can’t be certified. 
7.  As a last resort and failing to be able to provide a 
timely copy of the member's RoS, a member may make a 
Statutory Declaration detailing their qualifying service.  
This may be sufficient to enable Army to locate records 
enabling the issue of the ACB. 
8.  Should a member be uncertain about their 
eligibility, the advice is to apply (support application as 
fully as possible) and let HOC RAEME decide. 
 

 
ARMY COMBAT BADGE—QUALIFYING SERVICE SINCE 16 JUNE 1948 

Serial Campaign Medal Awarded Eligibility Units 
1 Malaya OSM—clasp Malaya 16 June 1948—31 July 1960 (Malaya)

 16 June 1948—31 January 1959 
(Singapore) 

1 RAR Bn Op 
2 RAR Bn Op 

 

3 RAR Bn Op 

2 Korea Korea Medal 01 July 1950—27 July 1953 1 RAR Bn Op 
2 RAR Bn Op 

3 RAR Bn Gp 

3 Borneo GSM (1962)—clasp 
Borneo 

24 December 1962—11 August 1966 3 RAR Bn Op 
4 RAR Bn Op 

1 SAS Sqn 
2 SAS Sqn 

4 Malay/Thai 
border 

AASM—clasp  
Thai/Malay 

01 August 1960—16 August 1964 1 RAR Bn Op 
2 RAR Bn Op 

3 RAR Bn Op 

5 South 
Vietnam 

OSM (1962)—clasp 
South Vietnam 
Vietnam Medal 

24 December 1962— 
28 May 1964 

 
 

29 May 1964—27 January 1973 
 (Eligibility terminates 
20 December 1972) 

1 Armoured Regt 
3 Cavalry Regt 

1 APC Sqn 
4/19 PWLH APC Tp 

1 Fd Regt 
4 Fd Regt 

12 Fd Regt 
131 Div Loc Bty 

1 Fd Sqn 
161 md Recon Sqn 

161 Recon FIt 
1 SAS Sqn 
2 SAS Sqn 

3 SAS Sqn 
AATTV 

1 AIF Def P1 
1 RAR Bn Op
2 RAR Bn Op
3 RAR Bn Op
4 RAR Bn Op
5 RAR Bn Op
6 RAR Sn Op
7 RAR Bn Op
8 RAR Bn Op
9 RAR Bn Op 

6 Malaysia OSM (1962)—clasp 
Malay Peninsula 

17 August 1962—12 June 1965 3 PAR Bn Op  

7 Kuwait AASM—clasp Kuwait 17 January 1991— 
28 February 1991 

Exchange pers 
serving in zone 

 

8 Somalia  MSM—clasp Somalia UNITAF 10 Jan 1993 — 21 May 1993
Land components of UNOSOM2 

1 RAR Bn Op 
 

Elm of SASR 
 

9 East Timor AASM—Clasp 
 East Timor 

 
OP Warden— 

60 Days to Qualify 

OP Faber/Stabilise 
16  Sept 1999—23 Feb 2000 

OP Warden 
16 September 1999—10 April 2000 

OP Tanager 
20 February 2000—19May2002 

 OP Citadel     
20 May 2002—18 August 2003 

2 Cay Regt Tp 
2/14 LHR Tp 

B Sqn 3/4 Cav 
Regt Tp  
3 CER 

Elm 1 Avn Regt 
Elm 5 Avn Regt 

 

1 RAR Bn Gp 
2RARBnGp 

3 RAR Bn Op 
4 RAR Bn Op 

5/7 RAR Bn Op
6 RAR Bn Op 

SASR 

10 Afghanistan AASM—clasp ICAT 
For service only Within 

Afghanistan 

OP Slipper 
02 December2001 - 
05 December 2002 

OP Slipper   19 July 2005 onwards 

Avn Element 
SOTO’s 

RTF 

 

11 Iraq AASM—clasp Iraq 2003 
OP Falconer—30 Days  
OP Catalyst—90 Days  
For service only within 

Iraq 

OP Falconer  
20 March 2003—15 July 2003  

OP Catalyst  
16 July 2003 

SECDET 
AMTO 

PATT—I 
lED Teams 

SASR Op  
OBO—W 

mailto:parrotts@adam.com.au


Full day and half day fishing or sightseeing trips 
8m Clayton Gallant surveyed for up to 7 passengers 

Keep your catch 
Bait tackle soft drinks and water included 

 
Phone 08 8836 3227 Mobile 0417 877 016 

BALGOWAN 
YORKE PENINSULA SA 

 
Special Offer 20% DISCOUNT Whiting fishing Email Ashley@charterfishing.com.au

or phone to get your 20% DISCOUNT voucher 

 

Contact 
 

Craig Williams 
Managing Director 
27 Church Place 
PORT ADELAIDE SA 5015 
Ph: 08 8447 1044 
Fx: 08 8447 6564 
 
craig@jandhwilliams.com 
 

www.jandhwilliams.com 

Quality Certified 
AU868-QC 
ISO 9001:2000 

Member of the 
Defence Teaming 

Centre 

             CAPABILITIES 
 Laser Cutting 
 Turret Punching 
 Folding 
 Dust & Fume 
Control 

 Fabrication 

J&H Williams Holdings 
Pty Ltd 
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90th Anniversary of Battle of Beersheba (1917) 
 
Beersheba 2007 has been declared a major event by the 
Army and 3/9 LH (SAMR) is to conduct the 
celebration of the 90th anniversary of the ‘Battle of 
Gaza – Beersheba’ (fought on 31 Oct 1917) on 
Wednesday the 31 Oct 07 and  Saturday 3 Nov 07. 
The general concept is for the following activities to be 
conducted: 

a. On Wed 31 Oct 07 the conduct of a memorial 
service at the LH Memorial followed by an 
officers formal dinner at the NM&AFC.  

b. On the afternoon of Sat 3 Nov 07 conduct a 
‘Light Horse Re-enactment’ at Elder Park, 

c. To be followed by the Regiment parading it’s 
Guidon’s at a ceremonial parade at the Torrens 
Parade Ground, and 

d.  In the evening, in conjunction with the South 
Australian Mounted Rifles Association 
(SAMRA), conduct an all ranks formal dinner 
in the Torrens Training Depot (TTD).  
RAEME personnel who have served with 3/9 
LH will be invited to attend. 

 

Beersheba 2007 – The Historical 
Background 
 

The ‘Battle of Gaza – Beersheba’ was fought on 31 Oct 
1917. Two (2) attempts prior to Oct 1917 had failed to 
capture Gaza. 
The British Eastern Expeditionary Force was 
commanded by GEN Sir Edmund Allenby and it was 
an Army of two (2) Corps including; 

• XX Corps (British) was commanded by 
LTGEN Sir Philip Chetwode, he conceived the 
concept for the ‘Battle of Gaza - Beersheba’ 
and the plan for the liberation of Palestine. 

• Desert Mounted Corps (DMC) comprising the 
Australian Mounted Division and the ANZAC 
Mounted Division was commanded by 
LTGEN Sir Harry Chauvel. 

Allenby had recently replaced the incompetent Cairo 
based military governor GEN Sir Archibald Murray 
who was not a field commander and had failed in the 
Sinai. 
Allenby held Chauvel in high regard as they had 
served together in the South African (Boer) War where 
Allenby commanded the 5th Inniskilling Dragoon’s 
(5ID). The 5ID are now the Royal Dragoon Guards 
(RDG) allied to 3/9 LH (SAMR). 
The plan for the battle was approved and required XX 
Corp to take Gaza and to provide support to the DMC. 

 
 
Allenby’s orders to Chauvel demanded the DMC take 
Beersheba on Day 1 of the battle. The importance of 
Beersheba was its water and its access to the Hebron 
Rd or the road to Jerusalem. 
Chauvel’s plans were as follows: 

• To conduct a night ride from wells twenty six 
(26) miles to the south west at Khalasa and 
Asluj to Beersheba. 

• 1 Bde (1ALH, 2ALH and 3ALH) were to 
conduct a preliminary operation supported by 
the Somerset Bty Royal Horse Artillery (RHA) 
to capture Tel el Sabah, a 100 metre high 
salient 3 miles to the east of Beersheba. 

• Following the preliminary operation 1 Bde 
supported by the NZMR Bde was to capture 
Beersheba. 

• 3 Bde (8 ALH, 9ALH & 10 ALH) was to 
secure the Hebron Road at Sakaty, 3 miles to 
the North East of the town and act as a cut off 
force. 

• 4 Bde including the Royal Yeomanry were 
Corps Reserve. 

Following the substantial reinforcement by the enemy 
of Tel el Sabah, Chauvel committed extra resources in 
support of 1 Bde including the NZMR Bde and 9 ALH. 
Of significance, this event was to be the first and only 
time that the South Australian Regiments the 3 ALH 
and the 9 ALH were to support each other in the entire 
campaign. MAJ T J Daly (9ALH) was award the DSO 
for his conduct in the battle. 
1 Bde had failed to take the Tel in time and conscious 
of Allenby’s orders Chauvel decided to commit his 
reserve. With the day on the wain 4 Bde charged and 
took the town at nightfall. 
The liberation of Palestine had begun. Almost 12 
months later on 2 Oct 1918 during the ‘Great Ride to 
Damascus’, 9ALH under Daly charged a Turkish force 
and captured their General, 1500 all ranks, several field 
guns, other weapons and the Standard of the 46th 
Turkish Regiment. 
 
 
The Torrens Parade Ground is a significant site 
for the Regiment because it was from there that 
the contingents of South Australian Mounted 
Rifles (SAMR) departed for the South African 
(Boer) War. 
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CAN YOU DO THIS?  
fi yuo cna raed tihs, yuo hvae a sgtrane mnid, too. Cna 
yuo raed tihs? Olny 55 plepoe tuo fo 100 anc.  
i cdnuolt blveiee taht I cluod aulaclty uesdnatnrd waht 
I was rdanieg. The phaonmneal pweor of the hmuan 
mnid, aoccdrnig to a rscheearch at Cmabrigde 
Uinervtisy, it dseno't mtaetr in waht oerdr the ltteres in 
a wrod are, the olny iproamtnt tihng is taht the frsit and 
lsat ltteer be in the rghit pclae. The rset can be a taotl 
mses and you can sitll raed it whotuit a pboerlm. Tihs 
is bcuseae the huamn mnid deos not raed ervey lteter 
by istlef, but the wrod as a wlohe. Azanmig huh? yaeh 
and I awlyas tghuhot slpeling was ipmorantt!  
 If you can read this, your brain is 50% faster than 
those who can't 
 
 
A cop was patrolling late at night in a well-known 
spot. 
He sees a couple in a car, with the interior light 
brightly glowing. 
The cop carefully approaches the car to get a closer 
look. 
Then he sees a young man behind the wheel, reading a 
computer magazine. 

He immediately notices a young woman in the rear 
seat, knitting. 

AUSTEST ELECT
Licensed Electrician 

 
• Domestic Electrical Work  

and Repairs 
• Appliance Safety Testing 
• Tagging and Repairs 
• RCD Testing 

 

DISCOUNTS AVAILABLE ON 
PRESENTATION OF THIS 
ADVERTISEMENT 
 

Phone George on 0438 264 475 for a  
 
 
 

PO Box 40  
CAMPBELLTOWN  SA  5074 

 

www.austestelect.com.au 
 

Puzzled by this surprising situation, the cop walks to 
the car and gently raps on the driver's window. 
The young man lowers his window. "Uh, yes, officer?" 
The cop says: "What are you doing?" 
The young man says: "Well Officer, I'm reading a 
magazine." 
Pointing towards the young woman in the back seat the 
cop says: "And her, what is she doing?" 
The young man shrugs: "Sir, I believe she's knitting a 
pullover sweater." 
  
Now, the cop is totally confused. A young couple, 
alone, in a car, at night in a Lover's lane... and nothing 
obscene is happening! 
The cop asks: "What's your age, young man?" 
The young man says "I'm 22, sir." 
The cop asks: "And her...what's her age?" 
The young man looks at his watch and replies: 
"She'll be 18 in 11 minutes. 
 

 
I have a big dog & I was buying a large bag of PAL 
MEATY BITES in WOOLWORTHS and was standing 
in the queue at the till. A woman behind me asked if I 
had a dog.
On impulse, I told her that no, I was starting The ( PAL 
MEATYBITE ) diet  again, although I probably 
shouldn't because I'd ended up in the hospital  last 
time, but that I'd lost 50 pounds before I awakened in 
an intensive care ward with tubes coming out of most 
of my orifices and IVs in both arms.
I told her that it was essentially a perfect diet and the 
way that it works is to load your trouser pockets with 
PAL MEATYBITES and simply eat  one or two every 
time you feel hungry & that the food is nutritionally 
complete so I was going to try it again. 
I have to mention here that practically everyone in the 
queue was by now enthralled with my story, 
particularly a guy who was behind her.
Horrified, she asked if I'd ended up in the hospital in 
that condition because I had been poisoned. 
I told her no, it was because I'd been sitting in the road 
chewing a bone and a car hit me.
I thought one guy was going to have a heart attack he 
was laughing so hard as he staggered out the door. 
Stupid cow..........why else would I buy dog food??  
 



FORT LARGS GUNS REPORT 
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April - May 2007. 
On Saturday 14th April 2007 the only two members 
of our work party who could attend were Robin 
Maslen and myself.  Most of our work was done on 
the northern gun as we managed to find some bolts 
to fit the large brass cover over the main gears.  
However we still have to get four brackets made up 
to suit both guns as the old ones have gone missing 
over the years since the guns were pulled apart to be 
sandblasted. 
Robin had to use some heat to free up one of the 
main shafts on the southern gun so that the main 
support bracket with the brass bush could be bolted 
on to the gun.  Now this has been done, the main 
shaft can be fitted back on the gun as well as the 
large brass cover. 
 
On Saturday 12th May 2007 four people turned up 
including a new member to our working party, John 
Fuller from the Army Museum at Keswick  
I had some time to show John Fuller over both guns 
and also the mechanical shell lift below the gun in 
the ammunition storeroom.  With the arrival of 
Graham Janz and Robin Maslen, we all got together 
to see what parts and bolts we had to replace back on 
both guns. 
With the help of John Fuller, I managed to fit the 
large brass cover on the southern gun over the main 
gears with only two bolts to secure it for now until 
we can get two brackets made up to secure the front 
of the cover onto to the body of the gun, hopefully at 
the next work party. 

With the help of John Fuller, I managed to fit the 
large brass cover on the southern gun over the main 
gears with only two bolts to secure it for now until 
we can get two brackets made up to secure the front 
of the cover onto to the body of the gun, hopefully at 
the next work party. 
Robin and Graham had a few problems at first 
getting one of the main hand wheel shaft to line up 
with the key way in the brass gear in the top control 
box on the southern gun, as this shaft is part of the 
controls which traverse of the gun. We did get quite 
a bit of work done in the two hours we were there. 

Robin and Graham had a few problems at first 
getting one of the main hand wheel shaft to line up 
with the key way in the brass gear in the top control 
box on the southern gun, as this shaft is part of the 
controls which traverse of the gun. We did get quite 
a bit of work done in the two hours we were there. 
Next working party will be on Saturday 7th July 
from 10 am. 
Next working party will be on Saturday 7

  
John Howard John Howard 

  

  
DisclaimeDisclaime

th July 
from 10 am. 

r 
The thoughts and opinions expressed in the articles in this 
Newsletter are those held by the individual writers and 
contributors, and are not necessarily those of the President, 
the committee, the Association members, or the Editor. The 
spelling of names, groups and places are as given to the 
editor and the editor apologizes if they are in any way 
incorrect. 
 

 

 

ROD WEBB 
AUTO ELECTRICAL 

 
All Auto Electrical Repairs & 

Installations of: 
 

• ALTERNATORS 
• STARTER MOTORS 
• CAR IMMOBILISERS 
• HANDS FREE KITS 
• ALARMS 

2 Muriel Avenue 
SOMERTON PARK  SA  4044 

8294 4599 

  
 
 

This space could be yours! 
 

For low cost advertising   
Contact   

Grant Kuchel 
 

Ph: 08 8305 7023 Work 
 

08 8382 7109 Home  
 

0402 208 260 Mobile 

AEME / RAEME Association of SA Inc



 
MEMBERSHIP 

 

New Members 
On behalf of the Association, I would like to welcome 
the following new Members: 
Hans Larsen, Terry Monten, Keith Tyler 
Subs are due at 1 July in the year your membership 
is “current to” ie if the date on your Membership Card 
is 2007, your Subs are due and a green “reminder 
slip” is included with this Newsletter. Subs are still $5 
for one year or any multiple thereof eg $20 for four 
years. You will need to be financial to vote at the 
AGM, which will be held in December. 
According to the records, the following persons are 
financial members of the Association. The number in 
brackets is the year your membership is “current to”, 
as shown on your Membership Card. 
Honorary Life Members 
Mike Culley, Dutchy Holland, Eddy Kaminski, George 
Robinson, David Turner 
Ordinary Members 
Walter Ade (2010), Milton Ahrens (2009), Frank 
Aldous, (2008), Jeff Allen (2008), Bruce Amor 
(2007), Heath Arblaster (2009), Ernest Atkinson 
(2011), Peter Badcock (2007), Joe Barton (2007), 
Richard Beare (2009), Gavin Bellis (2010), Marco 
Benazic (2007), Paul Berk (2008), Wayne Birch 
(2009), John Black (2010), Helmut Bohn (2008), 
David Brand (2011), Dennis Brown (2009), Fred 
Brown (2008), Shane Buckley (2008), Roger 
Burzacott (2009), Nicholas Cashman (2008), Dave 
Cawthorne (2007), Craig Chatterton (2008), John 
Clark (2008), Trevor Clerke (2015), Geoff Coat 
(2007), Brian Cogan (2010), Don Collins (2008), 
George Cooke (2011), John Corkran (2007), Ian 
Coulter (2008), Peter Cox (2007), Ron Coxon OAM 
(2011), George Craig (2009), Bob Davis (2011), 
Gavin D’Cruz (2008), Graham de la Rue (2009), 
Chris Duffield (2007), Nick Ebbs (2010), Len 
Edwards (2008), Mick Ellis (2009), Bluey Etheridge 
(2007), Kym Everett (2013), Andrew Ferguson 
(2007), Ken Field (2010), Jim Fisher (2009), Brian 
Flavel (2010), Jan Gancarz (2009), Pete Gaskin 
(2008), Charlie Gauci (2010), Bob Gell (2008), Nick 
Gogilis (2009), Steve Gough (2010), Steve Gould 
(2007), Bob Gourley (2008), Tony Gow (2008), 
Steven Grigg (2008), Robert Hansford (2007), Bill 
Harding (2007), Jock Hart (2008), Don Harvy (2010), 
Arthur Hasse (2009), Tracy Hatch (2007), Greg Hay 
(2010), Norm Hay (2008), Colin Haynes (2010), Jim 
Hendrickx (2008), Tony Hinton (2007), Brian Holmes 
(2010), Darryl Horner (2010), Col Howard (2007), 
John Howard (2011), Gary Howell (2008), Rod 
Hussey (2009), Tony Ivens (2007), Graham Janz 
(2007), Juris Jaudzems (2010), Jeff Johns (2007), 
Lindsay Johnson (2007), Ben Jones (2008), Eric 

Kelly (2008), Bob Killoran (2011), Bob King (2010), 
Geoff Kohler (2007), Les Kovacs (2007), Grant Kuchel 
(2009), Alf Lee (2010), Hans Larsen (2008), Lou 
Leeuwrik (2011), Ken Lorraine (2009), Greg Lowe 
(2013), Chris Macintosh (2010), Steve Maher (2008), 
Alan Marks (2011), Trevor Martin (2007), Robin 
Maslen OAM (2009), Bob Matthew (2007), Bob 
Matthews (2011), Alan McGregor (2008), Fred 
McInerney (2010), Philip McKelliff (2008), Pete 
McKenzie (2007), Buzz Meakes (2010), Terry Monten 
(2011), Ian Moody (2010), Ron Moran (2011), Don 
Morgan OAM (2007), Richard Moyses (2010), Bob 
Murch (2007), Barry Naulty (2009), Ian Nicholls 
(2010), Gary Nicolescu (2009), Sam Nowak (2007), 
Jim Nurse (2010), Troy Oakes (2009), Dave O’Brien 
(2009), Alex Oschmanns (2013), Frank Owen OAM 
(2008), John Owen (2008), Dick Pailthorpe (2007), 
Doug Pammenter (2009), Nick Papanikolaou (2010), 
Geoff Parker (2011), Trevor Parrott (2012), Roger 
Parsons (2010), Lionel Penley (2011), Rex Perry 
(2007), John Raftery (2008), Chris Rajasingham 
(2009), Hank Ramm (2008), Tamara Rebbeck (2007), 
Mick Reeve (2007), Peter Reynolds (2007), Greg 
Robinson (2008), Bill Roch (2007), Greg Rosser 
(2007), Dennis Rowlands (2008), Ray Ryan (2007), 
Perry Sangster (2010), Brian Sayers (2009), Barra 
Schmidtke (2007), Glendon Shaw (2007), Dave Shelly 
(2009), Harold Shipp (2009), Robert Silcock (2011), 
Chris Smith (2010), Craig Smith (2008), Walter Soroka 
(2010), Max Sparrow (2008), Deborah Spicer (2009), 
Ian Starick (2010), Murray Stock (2008), Penny Stone 
(2009), Donald Sutherland (2013), James Szpunar 
(2008), Keith Tainsh (2007), Ian Taylor (2007), Paul 
Teague (2010), Howard Terry (2008), Jim Thomas 
(2010), Noel Thomas (2009), Dick Tischer (2007), 
Donald Tremethick (2009), Joe Tuckwell (2007), Keith 
Tyler (2012), Damien van de Velde (2011), Mark Van 
Oostveen (2008), Eugene Wasilenia (2010), Bruce 
Watson (2007), Alan Webb (2010), Paul Weir (2008), 
Graham West OAM (2010), Brett Wilkeson (2008), 
Craig Williams (2008), Warren Williams (2012), Alan 
Wilson (2008), John Wilson (2007), Betty Winstanley 
(2008), Curly Woolcock (2007), Pat Wright (2008), 
Brian Yelds (2007), John Zander (2008), Pete Zander 
(2012). 
 
Associate Members 
Edna Brown (2007), Marg Culley (2010), Anne-
Michelle Howell (2010), Christine Kuchel (2009), Joan 
Lorraine (2010), Judy Turner (2008). 
 
CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
Please inform the Secretary, David Turner, or a 
member of the Committee of Management, of any 
change of postal address or e-mail address. This will 
ensure that you receive the latest copy of the 
Newsletter. 
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